 HUMBIE, EAST AND WEST SALTOUN AND BOLTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES of the 316th MEETING of the Humbie, East and West Saltoun and Bolton Community Council held on WEDNESDAY 9th January 2019 at Fletcher Hall, East Saltoun at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT

Mrs R Greenhill (RG) Chair



Mrs M Hodge (MH)




Mr A Beck (AB)




Mrs R Wilson (RW)



Mr D Smith (DS)




Mrs B Roberts (BR)




Mrs S Jamieson (SJ)




Mr F Kirwan (FK)




Cllr J McMillan (JMc)
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE Cllr T Trotter, Cllr S Ahktar, Cllr B Small, PC C Duncan.
MINUTES OF MEETING
· The Minutes of the previous meeting, which had been circulated, were taken as a true record subject to one amendment.  DS clarified that he had not requested Wellington Boots.  These had been dispatched by the ELC and had subsequently been returned as they were not required.
CONFLICT OF INTEREST

· None declared.

MATTERS ARISING

(1)
Speed Reactive Sign, East Saltoun
It was agreed that the view of the Saltoun PS PTA/PC regarding the temporary removal of the speed to another location in East Saltoun had to be clarified. Once this is established then an approach should be made to Road Services (Alan Stubbs) to discuss removal/alternative signage to help reduce speed through the village. RW/DS should now take this matter forward. It was noted that the Headteacher at Saltoun/Humbie Primary Schools has resigned and was expected to leave shortly.

Arrange meeting about Speed Reactive Signs outside Saltoun School and follow up with Road Services – Action RW/DS

(2)
30 mph speed limit through Humbie 


FK had received a letter from Police Scotland regarding the 30mph speed limit through Humbie.  He noted that, contrary to previous advice from ELC, the police advised that speed limits were are matter for the Council.  JMc requested that a copy of the letter be provided to him so that he could raise the matter with transport officials.
Copy of letter to be provided to JMc – Action FK
30mph speed limit to be raised with Roads officials – Action JMc

(3)
123 Bus

DS reported that he had been in correspondence with Andrew McLelland at ELC about the routing of the 123 bus given the road closures at Pencaitland.  The road closures would be in place for 7 weeks and required alterations to be made to the bus route.  DS confirmed that the Roads Department would be making a site visit on the 10th January to assess what changes are required to the 123 route through Glenkinchie and West Saltoun.  DS noted that he had experienced difficulties with the developers and the Council in obtaining promised mail drops about the impacts on the buses.  He had been told that as the road closure was outside the CC area, the Humbie, East & West Saltoun and Bolton CC did not need to be informed.  JMc noted that efforts were being made to remind developers to be good neighbours and that this type of behaviour was unacceptable.
Update on 123 bus rerouting – Action DS
CORRESPONDENCE

· A Christmas card had been received from the Provost.  This was circulated.
PLANNING

· No new planning applications had been submitted for the CC area.  AB confirmed that a letter of support had been sent for the Fletcher Hall application made by the Saltoun Community Association.  
· A planning application in Pencaitland for a business premises was discussed.  It was noted that contrary to the Planning Department’s recommendation, the planning application had been approved.  Concern was noted that planning approval had been given for an application in contravention of the Council’s policies on development in the countryside that had recently been agreed in the Local Development Plan.
AELCC


No meetings had been held since the last meeting of the Community Council.
AREA PARTNERSHIP
· MH, RG and BR attended the Area Partnership at which funding applications were discussed.  MH reported that the funding for Yester Primary had been approved.  It was noted that, should the pilot be successful, it would have positive impacts for East Saltoun and Humbie Primary Schools.
TRANSPORT
(1)
Humbie Parking 

It was reported that work on site is progressing and is expected to take three weeks to complete.  This work is being funded by ELC. 
(2)
Ironman


It was noted that an email had been received from Richard Pearson via Derek Oliver quantifying the economic benefit to East Lothian of the Ironman event.  All noted that without the full report, the sums given were meaningless.  JMc confirmed that he had requested the full report.
Seek full Economic Impact – Action JMc
FINANCE

(1)
AB reported that there is some £7,000 in the bank.  This includes £250 for the bench in East Saltoun.  There is a further £3,500 in the Local Priorities Budget.  AB requested that projects be put forward.  It was agreed that a Speed Reactive Sign for East Saltoun should be funded from this.  It was suggested that funding should be provided to Fletcher Hall to help with fundraising activities required to raise funds for a new hall.  AB requested that a proposal be submitted.
.
POLICING

(1)
Police Report


A police report had been provided by PC Charlie Duncan.  No incidents of note were reported for the last month apart from speeding incidents in East Saltoun.
 (2)
CAPP Priorities 

CAPP priorities remained unchanged since the last meeting.
Attend next CAPP meeting – Action SJ
(3) 
JMc noted that he had received representations from residents living near Windymains about the size, speed and numbers of lorries.  He noted that ELC is to carry out a traffic survey.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(1)
Lilian Pryde

It was noted that Lilian Pryde is to retire in March.  It was agreed that a thank you letter should be sent to her in March.  It had not been clarified as to who would take on her duties.

Send letter – Action RG
(2) 
Dog poo bin for Saltoun Big Wood

SJ asked whether a bin could be placed in the car park at Saltoun Big Wood.  She noted that there had been complaints about the numbers of filled bags being strewn about the carpark.  It was queried whether such a bin could be placed in a privately owned car park.  JMc said he would check.  MH noted that rules had recently changed to make owners responsible for their pets at ALL times.
(3)
Cost of Leaston Bridge

JMc confirmed that £20,000 had been spent on the building of the bridge and £30,000 on the stone parapets.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the above will be held on WEDNESDAY 6th February 2019 in Humbie Hub, Humbie at 7.30 p.m. 
